
Austin Township Special Board Meeting 

September 28, 2018 

The Austin Township Special Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Kenneth Vredenburg at 

the Township Hall at 14132 Pierce Road, Stanwood, Michigan, 49346 on September 28, 2018 at 7:03 

p.m. 

Present were: Kenneth Vredenburg, Carolyn Towsley, John Brockway, and Sandra Mayo.  Elizabeth G 

Carr was absent. 

The Board discussed and reviewed the Mecosta-Austin Fire Department Agreement Dissolution of Joint 

Fire Department, Bill of Sale, and Quit Claim Deed that was submitted to us by our attorney. 

Moved by Carolyn Towsley to approve the Mecosta-Austin Fire Department Agreement Dissolution of 

Joint Fire Department.  Seconded by Sandy Mayo.  Roll Call:  John Brockway – Yes; Sandy Mayo – Yes; 

Carolyn Towsley – Yes; and Kenneth Vredenburg – Yes.  Motion passed. 

The Agreement and Bill of Sale were signed.  We will find another person to notarize the Quit Claim 

Deed instead of using Carolyn. 

Kenn has been approached by the Amish to have us sign a Verification of Land Use.  The Board decided 

to not sign it since the form is one that is used in another state.  It was recommended that if there is a 

Michigan type requirement form we will review it then. 

Kenn talked with B&E about seal coating the parking lot.  The representative was rude and arrogant and 

basically said that it can’t be improved.  We will be looking for other companies. 

Carolyn said that the person she is talking to about deputy said she is interested in the position.  Carolyn 

will present her name at the next Board meeting in October. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m. 

 

Carolyn Towsley 

 

Austin Township Recording Secretary 


